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B E N E F I T  O F  T H E  M O N T H

I N S I D E  U C L A  A T H L E T I C S  D E V E L O P M E N T

The following individuals listed below have recently joined the Wooden Athletic Fund and/or 
Bruin Varsity Club for the first time as part of our 8CLAP for 8K initiative to increase our 
annual fund from 5,313 to 8,000 donors. We would like to take this opportunity to thank these 
individuals for truly making a difference in our ability for success. 

W O O D E N  AT H L E T I C  F U N D  N E W  M E M B E R  U P D AT E

(310) 206-3302  •  development@athletics.ucla.edu ATHLETIC FUND

The generous Wooden Athletic Fund donors listed below have increased their giving at least 
one giving level since October 1st and thereby “Become a Champion” for UCLA Athletics. 
We would like to take this opportunity to thank these individuals for their generous support.  

N E W  “ B E C O M E  A  C H A M P I O N ”  D O N O R S

Leonard Linare - Long Beach, CA
Ronald and Belinda Mossler - Sherwood Forest, CA
John Parks - Selma, CA
Chase M. Zukerman - Rolling Hills Estates, CA
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Pavilion Club in Pauley Pavilion       

One of the premium experiences enjoyed by being a member of either the Director’s Circle or 
Wooden Benefactor support groups is use of the exclusive Pavilion Club. Located on the floor 
level of Pauley Pavilion, this is where premium catered meals and snacks are available, along 
with a full bar and multiple high-definition TV’s. The Pavilion Club is open two hours before 
tip-off of every home UCLA Men’s Basketball game, and remains open until 30 minutes after the 
end of the game. At halftime, people will stop by for coffee and desserts, or a cold beverage, 
or just to chat with other Bruins.  It is a great way to beat the traffic and get to Pauley Pavilion 
early and then spend time before the game begins with fellow Bruin fans. Before each game, 
the Honorary Captain speaks to the crowd and shares anecdotes about their playing time at 
UCLA, and how much the time they played at UCLA meant to them and the positive effect it had 
on their lives.  

If you would like to learn how you can access the Pavilion Club before home games, please call 
the Wooden Athletic Fund Office at (310) 206-3302, or email development@athletics.ucla.edu.  
 

"From the moment I stepped on campus, being a Bruin 
has been a completely indescribable experience. 
The atmosphere that we study and compete in is 
unparalleled. To be surrounded by so many others who 
are so driven and passionate inspires me to be my 
best and strive for more every day. We are aware of 
everything our donors and supporters make possible 
for us and are endlessly thankful. With the support 
from all of you, I know anything is possible during my 
time here and beyond."

“ T H A N K  Y O U ”  F R O M  T H E  B R U I N S

Haley Lawless
Redshirt Junior · Women’s Volleyball  

Timothy R. Ammentorp - Torrance, CA
Renae J. Barassi - Simi Valley, CA
Isaiah W. Bowens - Van Nuys, CA
John P. Brandt - Austin, TX
Pedro A. Carmona - Satellite Beach, FL
Angel L. Coleman - Riverside, CA
Kevin A. Cordano - South Pasadena, CA
Michael R. Fletcher - Phoenix, AZ
Deborah Goffredo - Chino, CA
John W. Grant - Tarzana, CA
Loretta L. Howard - Lone Pine, CA
Cesar Ibarra - Costa Mesa, CA
Duncan C. Johnson - Fullerton, CA
Gregory M. Jones - Walnut Creek, CA
Rona Kaufman - Los Angeles, CA
Judy Kwan - San Francisco, CA
Chase A. Laliotis - Temecula, CA
Luanne M. Miller - Linden, CA

Stephen J. Munsey - Glendora, CA
Jose L. Penalosa - Scottsdale, AZ
Chris Rodriguez - Walnut, CA
Brittney Ruziecki - Ladera Ranch, CA
Kelly Gibbs Schulman - Beverly Hills, CA
Craig R. Sheppard - Santa Monica, CA
Kenneth Sizemore - Santa Clarita, CA
Theodore G. Spanos - Aliso Viejo, CA
Steven M. Steinhauser - El Segundo, CA
Thomas C. Stillwell - Studio City, CA
Reginald L. Stokes - Montgomery, AL
Sarah V. Swearingen - Santa Rosa, CA
Bill Swinney - Hemet, CA
Melinda C. Werner - Santa Barbara, CA
Eric A. Winikoff - Sherman Oaks, CA
Robert S. Withers - Diamond Bar, CA
Michael Worysz - Schnecksville, CA

RECRUITING 101:  SOCIAL MEDIA GUIDELINES

The National Letter of Intent early signing period starts next Wednesday, November 11 for 
UCLA sports except Football, Soccer and Men’s Water Polo.   Traditional media, Internet blogs 
and social media will be outlets for information and discussion on where recruits will be signing.
  
Since all recruiting activity must be done exclusively by the UCLA coaching staff, please note 
the following important NCAA restrictions regarding social media, the Internet and electronic 
communication that apply to our supporters:

 1.  UCLA boosters are not permitted to write, call, instant or direct message, text, chat 
  with or email a prospect.
 
 2. UCLA boosters are not permitted to use social networking websites, including Twitter,
  Facebook or Instagram to contact or otherwise attempt to correspond with prospects.

 3. Boosters may not initiate or accept “friend” requests of prospects on Facebook and
  should never post to a prospect’s “wall” or take any other action that would constitute
  contacting that prospect. This restriction includes using the inbox/email feature on
  Facebook and “@replies,” “mentions,” “tweeting” or “retweeting” on Twitter.

Is it permissible for a UCLA donor to contact a prospect or his/her parents after the 
signing of an NLI?  No.  A booster may not call, text or email a prospect or his/her parents 
even if the purpose of the call is only to congratulate the prospect on signing with UCLA.  This 
restriction also applies to social media websites such as Facebook or Twitter. 

On social media, you MAY:
 
 • Friend/follow UCLA coaches, staff members and current student-athletes;
 • Tweet about/congratulate Bruin teams and accomplishments of individual or groups 
  of current student-athletes; and
 • Retweet or reply to a message from a current UCLA student-athlete;
 
Please visit the Compliance Corner each month for more information about recruiting rules in the 
next segment of Recruiting 101. For questions, please contact Dan Goldberg, Assistant Athletic 
Director Compliance at dgoldberg@athletics.ucla.edu or 310 794-8813.

Follow us on Twitter: @uclacompliance

U C L A  A T H L E T I C S ’  C O M P L I A N C E  C O R N E R  

WAY  O F  G I V I N G

Mo Ostin Basketball Center

This past August, UCLA Athletics proudly announced the start 
of a capital campaign to build the Mo Ostin Basketball Center. 
Once completed, this facility will help shape the future success 
of UCLA Athletics, specifically, UCLA Men’s and Women’s 
Basketball. A groundbreaking ceremony was held on August 
27, 2015, and now this facility is on its way to becoming a 
reality. 
As Pauley Pavilion is a multi-use facility, the men’s and 
women’s basketball teams must share court time with men’s 
and women’s volleyball, gymnastics, graduation, and various 
events that are held by different departments across UCLA’s campus. When the Mo Ostin 
Basketball Center is completed, UCLA Basketball student-athletes will have unrestricted access to 
their own courts, meeting rooms, and a lounge, in addition to state-of-the-art equipment and 
training. These improvements will drive recruiting and retention of high-caliber student-athletes and 
coaches for our basketball programs. As naming opportunities are still available, this is a great 
way to leave a lasting legacy on UCLA Basketball.

If you would like more information or would like to receive the Mo Ostin Basketball Center 
brochure, please contact Sarah Lazaro at slazaro@athletics.ucla.edu, or 310-206-1952.

CLICK HERE TO SUPPORT UCLA
WOMEN’S VOLLEYBALL

CLICK HERE TO LEARN MORE ABOUT
THE PAVILION CLUB IN PAULEY PAVILION

CLICK HERE TO PURCHASE TICKETS TO THE MEN’S
AND WOMEN’S BASKETBALL DOUBLEHEADER

CLICK HERE TO VIEW
THE VIDEO 

CLICK HERE TO LEARN MORE ABOUT THE 
MO OSTIN BASKETBALL CENTER

CLICK HERE TO SEE PHOTOS FROM THE
2015 FOOTBALL SCHOLARSHIP DINNER

CLICK HERE TO BID
ON THIS EXCLUSIVE ITEM! 

CLICK HERE TO LEARN HOW YOU TOO
CAN “BECOME A CHAMPION” 

CLICK HERE TO LEARN MORE ABOUT
OUR 8CLAP8K INITIATIVE 

UCLA Football Scholarship Donor Dinner – October 5, 2015  
 
Last month, Athletics held its annual UCLA Football Scholarship Donor Dinner on October 5, 
2015 in Pauley Pavilion. Held for those who have established an endowed scholarship for UCLA 
Football student-athletes, attendees got to dine with their sponsored student-athlete for the season 
in an intimate and relaxed setting. There were nearly 70 people in attendance on the north 
concourse of Pauley Pavilion at this intimate, perennial favorite event, where each donor got to 
know their player, and even more importantly, the student-athletes got to know and thank the 
individuals behind student-athlete scholarships.

To find out how you can qualify for next year’s Football 
Scholarship Donor Dinner, please call (310) 206-3302, 
or email development@athletics.ucla.edu.  
  

Authentic UCLA “LA City” Helmet    
 
On October 22nd, 2015, the UCLA Football team debuted their all black LA City uniforms in 
the battle for the state of California against Cal Berkeley. The LA City uniforms are the fourth 
dark alternate uniform that the team has worn in the past four years and, for the second year in 
a row, a very limited number of the authentic helmets are available to UCLA fans to bid on. This 
helmet will feature the exact decals and face mask worn by the team.

This is the first of four helmet auctions that will be posted on this site and all proceeds raised 
through this auction will benefit the Wooden Athletic Fund and UCLA's 700+ student-athletes.
 
Hurry—this auction end time is Friday, November 6th at 5:00pm PT!  For more information 
about this item, please contact The Wooden Athletic Fund at (310) 206-3302 or email 
Aaron Sapiro at asapiro@athletics.ucla.edu.

E V E N T  R E C A P

Men’s and Women’s Basketball Doubleheader   
 
On Friday, November 13, 2015, there will be a UCLA Men’s and Women’s Basketball 
Doubleheader at Pauley Pavilion, where one ticket will grant you admission into both games! 
This doubleheader is the beginning of the non-conference schedules for both the men’s and 
women’s teams. The women’s team will start play vs. the St. John’s Red Storm with tip-off at 
5:00pm. The men’s game tips off at 8:00pm vs. the Monmouth Fighting Scots.  Please note that 
fans will not be able to exit and re-enter the building in between games.

If you would like tickets or additional information regarding the Doubleheader, please call 
310-206-3302, or email development@athletics.ucla.edu.  
  

 U P C O M I N G  E V E N T

For those of you who can’t get enough of our win over the University 
of Arizona in Tucson this past September, you can revisit highlights 
from our victory, along with some memorable parts of our 2015 
Wooden Athletic Fund Away Donor Trip by clicking on the link below.
 

2015 WOODEN ATHLETIC FUND AWAY DONOR TRIP TO TUCSON VIDEO

CLICK HERE TO SEE THE 
SURVEY RESULTS 

2015 WAF Survey Participant Wins Courtside Seats   
 
Each year, a survey is sent out to all Wooden Athletic Fund donors, who are asked to evaluate 
different aspects of their experience as supporters of UCLA Athletics. Your input is invaluable to us 
as we constantly seek to improve and provide the best possible donor experience to each of our 
supporters. Thank you to all of our donors who participated in the Wooden Athletic Fund Survey 
last month.
 
As a Thank You for taking the time to send us your feedback, one lucky person was randomly 
selected from over 1,100 respondents to the survey to win 2nd Row Courtside Seats to the 
November 15th UCLA Men’s Basketball game vs. Cal Poly.  This year’s winner was UCLA grad 
Howard Hirsch (BA ’57, MD ’61) who was also a triple letterwinner in Men’s Water Polo, 
Men’s Swimming, and Rugby.
    
Congratulations to Dr. Hirsch, and we hope you enjoy the game!

 

W A F  M E M B E R  S U R V E Y  R E S U L T S

O N L I N E  A U C T I O N

CLICK HERE TO SEE PHOTOS FROM THE
MEN’S BASKETBALL OPEN PRACTICE 

AND TIP-OFF DINNER

Men’s Basketball Open Practice and Tip-off Dinner – October 27, 2015  
 
Last month, following an invitation-only open practice on the court of Pauley Pavilion, over 200 
people gathered for a reception and dinner in the Pavilion Club at Pauley Pavilion to help UCLA 
Men’s Basketball “tip-off” the new season.  Guests were welcomed by Senior Associate Athletic 
Director for External Relations, Josh Rebholz, who then turned the microphone over to Head Men’s 
Basketball Coach Steve Alford.  Coach Alford introduced his coaching staff, administrative staff, 
and each student-athlete from the 2015-2016 team. After the evening’s festivities, guests were 
treated to a souvenir gift on their way out, and left looking forward to the upcoming season. 

E V E N T  R E C A P

1965 UCLA Football Rose Bowl Championship Team Reunion – 
October 30-31, 2015  
 
This past weekend, on October 30th, the 1965 UCLA Football Rose Bowl Championship Team 
began a weekend of festivities as they were honored on the 50-year anniversary of their 
14-12 Rose Bowl Championship victory over the #1-ranked Michigan State Spartans on 
January 1, 1966. The weekend’s events began on Friday, with a hosted tour of the Jackie 
Robinson Athletics Complex, including Pauley Pavilion, Spaulding Field, the UCLA Football 
locker room, Acosta Training Room, Drake Stadium and the UCLA Athletics Hall of Fame.
  
That evening, there was a team reunion dinner held at a private residence in Brentwood, where 
the team got to catch up further with their former teammates. After dinner, each team member 
was presented with a commemorative Rose Bowl Championship ring. The next day was game 
day, which began with the Bruin Varsity Club Homecoming Tailgate at Area H at the Rose Bowl, 
where the team enjoyed the company of former UCLA student-athletes from all sports. During 
the UCLA vs. Colorado football game, the team received a standing ovation when they were 
recognized on the field for their great Rose Bowl victory over Michigan State.  

E V E N T  R E C A P


